
Fifth Sunday of Easter May 18, 2014 

 

This Week at St. Peter’s 

Date Events Mass Intentions Readings 

Sunday,  
May 18 

1 p.m. Sienna Club                         LC 

2:30 p.m. Daisy Meeting        LC 

3 p.m. 4th Grade Girl Scouts            LC 

5:15 p.m. 5th Grade Girl Scouts        LC 

9 a.m. - James B. Johnson 

 by Barbara Rundquist 

11 a.m.– Terri LaManno 

 by Jim and Nancy Caccamo 

5:30 p.m. - St. Peter’s Parishioners 

Acts 6:1-7; 

Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 18-19; 

1 Pt 2:4-9; 

Jn 14:1-12  

Monday,  
May 19 

1 p.m. Knitting Group                       LC 

7 p.m. Boy Scouts Troop 118          MR 

7 p.m. Alumni Reunion LC 

7 p.m. Landscape Committee Meeting LC 

8:15 a.m. - St. Peter’s Parishioners Acts 14:5-18; 

Ps 115:1-2, 3-4, 15-16; 

Jn 14:21-26 

Tuesday,  
May 20 

8:45 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration     LC 

7 p.m. Finance Committee Meeting LC 

8:15 a.m. - St. Peter’s Parishioners Acts 14:19-28; 

Ps 145:10-11, 12-13, 21; 

Jn 14:27-31 

Wednesday,  
May 21 

8 a.m. Rosary Group                       LC 

10 a.m. Ceramics                       RR 

7 p.m. Men’s CRHP                      LC 

7:40 p.m. Knights of Columbus LC 

8:15 a.m. -  Don Orrick 

 by Theresa and Bill Orrick 

Acts 15:1-6; 

Ps 122:1-2, 3-4, 4-5; 

Jn 15:1-8 

Thursday, 
May 22 

11 a.m. Senior Luncheon MR 

7 p.m. Women’s CRHP - Team 4 LC 

8:15 a.m. (Church) - All School 

 Mass for St. Peter’s  

 Parishioners 

Acts 15:7-21; 

Ps 96:1-2, 2-3, 10; 

Jn 15:9-11 

Friday, 
May 23 

1 p.m. Kindergarten Graduation CH 

2:30 p.m. Graduation Reception MR 

8:15 a.m. -  St. Peter’s Parishioners Acts 15:22-31; 

Ps 57:8-9, 10-12; 

Jn 15:12-17 

Saturday, 
May 24 

SCRIP for sale after Mass 5 p.m. - Rita Schrempp 

 by Mary Lou Blomster 

Acts 16:1-10; 

Ps 100:1-2, 3, 5; 

Jn 15:18-21 

Sunday, 
May 25 

Donut Sunday after 9 & 11 a.m. Masses 

SCRIP for sale after Masses 

9 a.m. - George Blomster 

 by Circle Six 

11 a.m. - St. Peter’s Parishioners 

5:30 p.m. - St. Peter’s Parishioners 

Acts 8:5-8, 14-17; 

Ps 66:1-3, 4-5, 6-7, 16, 20; 

1 Pt 3:15-18; 

Jn 14:15-21 

MEETING SPACES: CH  Church                 LC  Legacy Center 
GR  Garden Room      MR  Main Room 

MK McKay Center    RCT  Rectory 

OFF  Off Site             RR  Romero Rm. 
Note: Deadline for the Sunday bulletin 
is the Tuesday prior at 12 noon. Send 

items to bulletin@stpeterskc.org. 

Ministry Schedule: May 24 & 25 

  
Servers 

 
Lectors 

Extraordinary Ministers  
of Holy Communion 

 
Ushers 

Saturday 
5 p.m. 

Z Butler, J Olesen, 

H Meyer, O Carroll 

B Schneider 

J VandenBoom 

S VandenBoom, S Hunter, C Pedersen, 

P Rowland, T Crowley, C Cusumano, 

Need Volunteers 

J Stanley, P Sollars, 

S Leisman, Need 

Volunteer 

Sunday 
9 a.m. 

F Palausky, A Campbell, 

G Oest, C Wunder 

MM Hough 

F Munday 

B Wirkus, G Wirkus, J Hough, V Huey, 

M Jones, B Murphy, B McCormack, 

N Reddig 

J Saviano, A Geis, 

M Williams, M Lee 

Sunday 
11 a.m. 

H James, T Johnson, 

M Haik, K Rooney 

D Brummel 

J Brummel 

J Martucci, MA Hammond, C Kuhls, 

S McCrae-Robertson, M Leonard, 

J Lisac, M Madden, L Madeo 

R Madeo, D Wendling, 

B Aresnberg, S Hair 

Sunday 
5:30 p.m. 

K Flynn, S Flynn, 

J Costanzo 

M Gude 

G Kruger 

K Duffy, M Flores, S McGaughey, 

Need Volunteers 

E Roller, A Roller, 

Need Volunteers 
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Our Parish 

Prayers 

St. Peter’s community prays for the  

following people: Michelle Melland, 

Sally Euston, Loretta Jenkins,  Madi 

Winfield, Brian Auckland, James W. 

Kieser, Peggy Allin, Kris Omecene,  

Ursula, Christine Stanton,Mary Healy, 

Christine Holmes, Steve, Robert, John, 

Jim, Bridget Campbell, Dylan Moran, 

and Carolyn. 

 

For Their Safe Return 

St. Peter’s community prays for an end to 

war and a safe return for those from our 

community serving in the military,  

including Jon Connelly and Angelo  

Castillejo. 

 

Prayer requests are printed in the  bulletin 

for two weeks and can be sent to Ray Hain 

at rhain@stpeterskc.org. 

Altar Server Training 

On May 29 and May 30, there will be 

training for new Altar Servers. The  

training will be from  

9-11 a.m., in the Legacy 

Center (both days are 

required). Any student 

who will be in the 6th, 

7th, or 8th grade is  

invited to consider  

becoming an altar  

server. Students who do 

not attend St. Peter’s 

School are welcome to 

become Altar Servers. If you have any 

questions, please contact Mike Thomas 

in the parish office, (816) 363-7051 ext. 

129 or mthomas@stpeterskc.org. 

A Note from the Pastor 

 

Dear Parishioners, 

 

This Saturday, May 17, 50 eighth graders graduated and 

celebrated Mass after festivities that included brunch in the 

McKay Center with their parents, teachers, and school 

staff. Please congratulate these members of St. Peter’s 

Class of 2014, for successfully completing their elementary 

education. As they enter high school, let’s pray for them, 

and keep them connected and engaged in our faith during the upcoming formative 

years. Best wishes, Graduates. 

 

God Bless, 

Fr. Steve 

Massimo Avelluto 

Frank Barry 

Lia Biritz 

ToneNae Bradley-Toomer 

Henry Buren 

Zach Burke 

Zoë Butler  

Anna Campbell 

Olivia Carroll 

Audrey Cline 

Katherine Cory 

Joseph Costanzo 

Annabelle Cusumano 

Dylan Dale 

Audrey Davis 

Maureen Egan 

Cody Evans 

Isabel Flores 

Annie Gignoux 

Marian Haik 

Joe Hathaway 

Patrick Hayes 

Ryan Holmquist 

Helayna James 

Dante Javaheri 

Timothy Johnson 

Katie LeCluyse 

Laura Logan 

Lauren Lynch 

Maeve Madden 

Ruth McKee 

Gavin Miller 

Quentin Montagner 

Grace Oest 

Jonathan Olesen 

Meredith Oswald 

Oliver Oxler 

Faith Palausky 

Ruby Rios 

Karolina Rooney 

Ryan Ruff 

Emery Ryujin-Duffin 

Colin Safley 

Dempsey Shannon 

Lily Swanson 

Samuel Tatum 

Raela Thiemann 

Travis Triplett 

Paul Wendling 

Claire Wilmot 

Mission Co-operative Appeal 

Next weekend a Passionist priest will  

be visiting us at all Masses to ask our 

support for their missionary work in 

Southeast Asia. These priests are  

doing wonderful work in this area. Please 

be attentive and supportive. 
Here’s the entire cast of 8th graders after they performed “The Wizard of Oz” for St. 

Peter’s students and their guests last Friday. Well done, Class of 2014! 

mailto:mthomas@stpeterskc.org
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Our Parish 

 

VIP News 
Senior Luncheon 

Join us for our May flowers luncheon on 

Thursday, May 22…11a.m.-2 p.m. Good 

times with good friends! 
 

June Picnic in the Park 

Join friends from Visitation, St. Eliza-

beth’s and more as we picnic at Lake 

Jacomo! Pontoon rides around the lake as 

well as a wonderful picnic menu…

Thursday, June 19. Bus leaves Visitation 

parking lot at 9 a.m. and returns by 3 

p.m. Reservations are a must, so call or  

e-mail Ray (816) 877-0300 or 

rhain@stpeterskc.org. 

Summer Stock Up Food Drive, May 18-24 
Dear Parish, 

Summer is are most vulnerable time as we double our need for pantry goods. Since 

children are out of school, that means more meals at home…so please give generously 

to make it through the summer months. Here are some suggestions of our needs: 

ECLC                  Crackers 

Kindergarten        Peanut Butter/Jelly 

First Grade           Pasta/ Pasta Sauce 

Second Grade       Macaroni and Cheese 

Third Grade         Cereals/Instant Oatmeal 

Fourth Grade        Dried Rice/ 

                             Rice or Noodle Sides 

Fifth Grade          Canned Tomatoes 

Sixth Grade         Canned Fruit/Applesauce 

Seventh Grade    Toilet Paper 
 

Parish at Large  Canned Meats 
 

Blood Drive 

Mark your calendars for the summer blood drive: Monday June 30, 2-7 p.m., Legacy 

Lower Level. Summer is when blood is needed the most! 
 

St. Peter’s Community Garden 

Come enjoy the budding beauty. The tomatoes and peppers are in and a wonderful 

array of herbs. Come visit the garden! If you wish to join the garden crew, please call 

or email Ray at (816) 877-0300 or rhain@stpeterskc.org.  
 

Knitting For Neighbors 

The knitters, corcheters, and stitchers will continue to meet every Monday, 1-3 p.m. 

through the summer this year! Come to the Legacy Center, Room #210. All are wel-

come! If you have questions, please contact Joan Miller at joancmiller@gmail.com or 

(816) 523-0693. 
 

St. James Food Kitchen 

Thank you to our fantastic volunteers! Our next service date is Wednesday, June 4. 

Committed volunteers for that date are Carolyn Biritz, Rose Super, Pat Morrissey, 

Judy Whalen, and Patti Owsley. To volunteer please contact Ray (816) 877-0300 or 

rhain@stpeterskc.org. 
Notice: To all of our volunteers at St. James: You are invited to the annual blue t-shirt 

dinner on Thursday, May 29 to celebrate your time and talent given! Dinner is from 

4:30-6 p.m. and reservations are required. So if you would like to attend, please call or 

email Ray and you will be added to the list. Celebrate your time with our regular 

guests at St. James, plus special guests of clergy and community leaders. 

 

Social Services 

 

 

 

 

Altar Cleaning Schedule 

May 18: Flo Mundy & Maxine Alvarez 

May 25: Maria Pelto & Judy Burlette 
 

May Purificator:  Maria Pelto 

School Masses 
Here are some changes to the school 

Mass schedule for the upcoming weeks 

in May: 

Thursday, May 22:  8:15 a.m. School  

                                Mass  (Church) 

Friday, May 23 : No School Mass 

Tuesday, May 28: 8:15 a.m. School 

                              Mass (Church) This is  

                              which is the last day  

                               of school before  

                               summer dismissal. 

Baptism This Weekend 

Congratulations to the Urban 

family whose son is being 

baptized at St. Peter’s this 

weekend. Please welcome 

him into the faith and help 

them walk in the light of the Lord. 
 

Baptized Saturday, May 17 

following the 5 p.m. Mass: 

Conrad Lee Urban 

(son of Dustin and Gina Urban) 

Shoebox Shower 
A thousand thanks to all who participated in our shoebox shower. Your generosity 

greatly benefited the women's shelters. 

Margaret Taylor 

mailto:rhain@stpeterskc.org
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New Parishioner Inquiries 

New Parishioners, please call Ruth Davis 

at (816) 363-7051, Ext. 110 to make an  

appointment to register. 

 

Our Parish 

Oremus– Let Us Pray 

Discover the simple yet profound steps of Catholic prayer. Wednesday evenings, from 

7-8:30 p.m., in June and July, St. Peter’s will offer Oremus, a Catholic prayer study 

program that will teach you the essentials of an effective and fruitful prayer life. Over 

the course of eight weeks, you will discover how God speaks to you, even in the 

smallest encounters. Following the Tradition of the Catholic Church and the wisdom 

of the saints, you will learn how to express yourself to God in prayer, and how to hear 

his voice. The cost is $17 for the workbook. If your are interested in participating in 

this program or have any questions, please call Maria Gillcrist at (816) 868-5318 or 

Jackie Malone at (816) 217-5222 so they can place a group order for the workbooks.  

Bunco Ladies Group 
Our Bunco Group is looking for some more players. We get together the last Thursday 

of the month in the Legacy Center at 7 p.m. It is a very easy game to learn! If you 

have questions, call Mary Kay VandenBoom at (816) 333-5709 or Sandie Woollen at 

(816) 361-2307. Our next Bunco Night is Thursday, May 29. We hope to hear from 

you. 

Thank You for Supporting our Youth 

We appreciate everyone who came out and supported our 3rd annual Youth Mission 

Trip Spaghetti Dinner. The night was a huge success  and raised nearly $3,200. A big 

thank you  to Pete Constanzo and all of the parent volunteers for your countless hours 

in kitchen and dining room. A shout out to all of the teens for your excellent job in 

waiting on and serving the large number of guests who attended this great event.  

If you were not able to come and would like to donate to the cause, we are gladly 

accepting cash donations and gas gift cards. PTA Scrip gas cards, such as BP and 

Shell are greatly appreciated to offset the fuel costs in Chicago and San Antonio. 

From the bottom of my heart I appreciate the generosity and look forward to seeing 

you all again at the 2015 dinner on Sunday, April 26. 

God bless,  

Toni Mitchum 

Faith Formation  

Team Bookshelf  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Silent Compassion 

by Father Richard Rohr, OFM 
Father Richard is a Franciscan friar  

who has written over 20 books and led 

retreats throughout the world. He has 

served as a priest since 1970. This very 

short book is about the place which  

mysticism has in the lives of all of us. He 

is particularly focused on its place in the 

lives of those of us in middle age, or as 

he says, “the second half of life , where it 

is not about winning anymore, rather 

about being and inner integrity.” 

 

One of the aspects of this book which 

makes it interesting to many of us is its 

roots in the Franciscan tradition of St. 

Francis, St. Bonaventure, John Dun  

Scotus to which many in the Midwest 

have not been exposed. Rohr uses it to 

explore the role that mysticism can play 

in those stages of life where external 

rules no longer provide an adequate road 

to a relationship with God. Rohr’s  

mysticism is in essence the path Jesus 

was calling the ‘rich young man’ in the 

Gospel to who had carefully observed 

the Torah but wanted to know what else 

to do. It is the step we all face when we 

conclude that, after following all the 

rules, more is needed. It is that place 

where we turn the question of ‘now 

what’ into ‘now who.’ 

RCIA Inquiry 

As our Blessed Mother brings us to her Son Jesus, it is our task also to bring others to 

the Lord. Is there someone you can invite to explore the Catholic faith – someone  

unbaptized, or baptized in a non-Catholic Christian tradition? Perhaps you know a 

Catholic adult interested in being confirmed. Please contact Toni Mitchum at  

tmitchum@stpeterskc.org or (816) 363-2320 Ext. 171. 

Parish Picnic – Sunday, June 29 

Mark your calendars and plan to attend our annual Parish Picnic 

on Sunday, June 29. We have again reserved the big, beautiful 

Swope Park Bandstand Pavilion. The picnic will be held from 

12:30 – 3:30 p.m. and all are encouraged to come. We provide 

hotdogs and hamburgers, and ask you to bring a side or dessert to 

share. There will be games for the children, and lots of oppor-

tunity to visit. Watch for sign ups and more information as we 

get closer. Make plans to join us. 

mailto:tmitchum@stpeterskc.org
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Around Town 

Contemplative Prayer Workshop 

Save the date for Friday evening-Sunday 

morning, June 6-8, 2014 for a workshop, 

"Models of Contemplation" offered at 

Rockhurst University by Fr. William  

Meninger. The retreat will focus on  

centering prayer. To learn more, on the 

Web visit contemplative outreach-kc or 

leave your name/email at (913) 706-9469. 

Partial and full scholarships are available. 

Circle of Hope Support Group 

The Office of Child and Youth Protection will be hosting an eight week support 

group, “Circle of Hope.” This group is for adults impacted by individual and personal 

hurts involving our faith community, and who are seeking hope. The meetings will be 

held every Monday evening, June 9-July 28, from 6:30-8 p.m. at St. Elizabeth Parish, 

2 E. 75th Street, Kansas City, MO 64114. Pre-registration is required to attend the 

group, as the group size is limited. For inquires and/or to pre-register, contact: Mary 

Bultmann, MA, PLPC, VA (816) 392-0011 or Bultmann@diocesekcsj.org.  

Beginning Experience 

This program is offered for those who are widowed, separated and divorced; who are 

suffering the loss of a love relationship and may feel left out by their church, uneasy 

around married friends, unsure of themselves and uncertain about their futures. Helps 

grieving persons focus on their experience, deal with the natural grief process and 

offers an opportunity to turn the pain of loss into an  

experience of positive growth emerging from the darkness of 

grief into the light of a new beginning. The next  

Beginning Experience Weekend is June 20-22, 2014 at the 

Precious Blood Center, Liberty MO. For more information 

visit www.beginningexperience.org, email  

register.bekc@gmail.com, or contact Kim at (816) 739-4733. 

5K Walk to Outpace Poverty 

With your help, we can reduce poverty in our community. Join Catholic Charities of 

Kansas City-St. Joseph at Liberty Memorial on Saturday, June 21, 2014, for a family-

friendly 5K event. Walk, jog or stroll – pick your own pace! Enjoy activities for the 

whole family, music, refreshments and visits from KC Wolf and Sluggerrr. Your  

support provides hope-filled care and services to nearly 85,000 people who come to 

Catholic Charities every year – everything from food 

and shelter to job training and financial education. 

Free registration is now open. Be a team leader, join 

your parish team, sign up as an individual walker or 

donate at www.outpoverty.org.  

Calling all St. Elizabeth School Alumni 

On May 30, from 5-8 p.m., St. Elizabeth Parish is going to have an all-generations 

Alumni Event. If you are and adult alumn (over 21 years of age), we hope you’ll join 

us in the Parish Garden for complimentary appetizers and beverages. Rain location 

will be in the school gym. There will be lots of St. E’s memorabilia on display to help 

with your trip down Memory Lane. RSVP: Amy Aldrich at aaldrich@jackhenry.com, 

Beth Van Dyke at Vandyke.elizabeth@gmail.com or Carrie Madden at  

cmadden@stekc.org or (816) 300-0755. 

Reporting Abuse 

The Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph is 

committed to combatting sexual abuse in 

the Church.  If you are the victim of sex-

ual abuse or if you suspect sexual abuse:    
 

1.  Call the Missouri Child Abuse Hot-

line at 1.800.392.3738 (if the victim is 

currently under the age of 18) 

2.  Contact your local law enforcement 

agency or 911 

3.  After reporting to civil authorities, 

report suspected sexual abuse of a minor 

or vulnerable adult to the Diocesan Om-

budsman, Jenifer Valenti, at (816) 812-

2500 or e-mail at JeniferValenti@att.net, 

if the abuse involves a priest or deacon,  

     employee or volunteer of the Diocese 

of Kansas City-St. Joseph.  

 

The Diocese has a sincere commitment 

to providing care and healing resources 

to victims of sexual abuse and their  

families.  Please contact Victim  

Advocate Mary Bultmann at (816) 714-

2387 or bultmann@diocesekcsj.org for 

more information. 

Elders Concert at STM 

The Elders will be performing live at St. 

Thomas More on Thursday, May 22, 

2014 from 5:30-8:30 p.m. Tickets are 

$15 each or 

$30 a family 

which includes 

dinner and 

entertainment. 

Tickets will be available at the door or 

call Julie Oswald at (913) 484-3142. 

mailto:Bultmann@diocesekcsj.org
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St. Peter’s Stew 

Fellow parishioners, we are a community striving to be steeped 

in Stewardship – in all of its aspects:  Time, Talent & Treasure. 

With this space in the weekly bulletin, and potentially other 

forms of parish communication – it will be our intent to provide 

for learning about Stewardship from a biblical perspective, re-

flection and inspiration. The truth is that the path to Stewardship 

begins with prayer, and we ask humbly that all who enter here 

begin with prayer. 

 

Dear Lord, 

Send your Spirit to open my heart and mind. 

Give me wisdom to guide my faith journey of stewardship. 

Help me to graciously recognize that everything is a gift from You. 

Inspire me to use these gifts generously to give back to You. 

Amen 

 

We also know that the stories of our parish are most often the stories of truly giving 

from our hearts – and are beautiful in the sharing. Please share with us big and small 

acts of Stewardship so that we might all participate in the inspiration that our friends 

here at St Peter’s provide on a daily basis. If you have a story to share, please send to 

karenreilly13@gmail.com. 

All Class Alumni Reunion  

We are just three weeks away from our 

all class reunion. If you are an STP al-

um, know an STP alum, or raised an STP 

alum, you are invited! We would love to 

have a big crowd. We already have al-

ums signed up from the Classes of ‘46, 

‘47, ‘53, ‘54, ‘56, ‘65, ‘69, ’71, ‘75, and 

’82. Current and former faculty and staff 

are especially encouraged to join. 

There’s information and registration 

links on our website. Or, you may  

contact Karen Conley in the parish office 

at (816) 363-2320 #127 or e-mail her 

at kconley@stpeterskc.org. 
 

                Saturday, June 7 

                Mass:  5 – 6 p.m. 

                Tours: 4 – 5 p.m. and  

                            6 – 7 p.m. 

                Gathering: 6 – 11 p.m.  

                (drinks and heavy appetizers) 

                $20/person 

SCRIP Coffee 
This Tuesday, May 20, come to the St. Peter’s School lobby for the Summer Kick Off 

SCRIP Coffee, from 7:45-8:30 a.m. SCRIP cards for all your summer needs will be 

available. Pick up graduation gift cards, gas cards for vacation, groceries and items for 

those summer backyard parties. Find out how to order cards online through Presto Pay 

and also SCRIP Now, which allows you to print your cards at home. 

mailto:karenreilly13@gmail.com

